
    
 
   Briefs from the September 16, 2024 
  Meeting of College Council 
 

 

Operational Assembly:  Hilary Meyer provided these highlights.  Admissions has many 
events taking place such as campus tours, group visits, and registration rallies.  
Registration will hold a Sweet Taste of Early Registration for Spring 2025, with taffy 
apples given to students registering October 29 & 30.  TRIUMPH & SURGE are holding a 
Pink Out Walk for breast cancer awareness on October 3, 12-2 pm.  HR will be sending 
out the annual sexual harassment training to employees soon.  The committee reviewed 
its goals and has started a task force to look at student portal functionalities.  The 60th 
Anniversary time capsule will be sealed September 30 at 2 pm; items are now on display 
in the library for viewing.   
 

 
Academic Senate:  Beth Dunn reported on highlights from the September 10 Senate.  
Curriculum reminded of their deadlines, asked that faculty review their areas for any 
courses not offered in the last five years, and reminded that the gen ed outcome being 
assessed this year is critical thinking.  Academic & Scholastic Standards are looking at 
the forgiveness policy and how financial aid would be affected.  Student Development is 
planning karaoke and other fun student events.  Academic Support is continuing to 
explore taking attendance on the portal.  The new classroom evaluation form is coming 
to Senate for vote on the addition of an identifying piece.  Attendance was encouraged 
at the Ethnomathematics speaker on Wednesday, 9/18 at Noon in B-204/210. 
 

 
College Council FY 25 Goals:  Council finalized and approved these goals for FY 25. 
 

1. Council will explore strategies for increasing student exposure to the variety of 
guided pathways available to them. 
 

2. Council will learn about potential applications of Artificial Intelligence (AI) within 
the college. 
 

3. Council will engage with the college’s strategic plan. 
 

 
Campus Emergency:  President Moore informed Council of a situation that occurred last 
Friday.  The N Building was evacuated when a delivery in Shipping & Receiving was 
dropped, containing a small amount of a chemical, and officials were brought in to make 
sure the building is safe.  The N Building was determined to be safe for occupants, and 
the N Building was functioning normally by the weekend. 
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